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ENERGY 780 North Commercial Street

Manchester, NH 03101

September 15, 2015

VIA HAND DELIVERY AND ELECTRONIC MAIL

Debra A. Howland
Executive Director & Secretary
New Hampshire Public Utilities Commission
21 South Fruit Street, Suite 10
Concord, NH 03301

Re: Docket DE 15-290 Public Service Company of New Hampshire d/b/a Eversource
Energy— Petition for License to Construct and Maintain Electric Lines Under and Across Island
Pond in the Town of Washington, New Hampshire

Dear Ms. Howland:

The original and six (6) copies of this letter are herewith being filed in connection with the above docket.
The purpose of this letter is to provide the responses of PSNH/Eversource Energy to certain requests made to the
undersigned by Commission Assistant Director, Safety & Security, Robert Wyatt for supplemental information
concerning the water crossing petition in this matter:

1 — Land Rights — Attached please find copies of two easements and a street pole license. The easements provide
rights for Oehlschlaeger Island (EBA 11264, Chulak) and Spencers Island (EBA 12035, Parker). An easement is not
needed for the line on Peterson Island because it is a single customer service line only, for which PSNH does not
normally obtain an easement; access to and entry upon the customer’s property for installation and maintenance is
allowed per PSNH’s Electricity Delivery Service Tariff. The pole license (35-0871) provides rights for the pole along
Washington Drive.

2 — Cable Details — Attached please find the Kerite catalog detail for the cable to be installed on the project.
Additionally, attached please find DTR 50.102, the Eversource construction standard for cable installations.

3 — Permitting Status — Attached please find a copy of NHDES Shoreland Permit number 2015-1790. At this time a
revised NHDES wetlands permit application is being developed for the project, and it is not anticipated that the
permit process will be completed in 2015.

4— NESC Correction—SectionS of the original petition in this matter references the 2007 National Electrical Safety
Code (NESC). This was an inadvertent mistake, as Section 5 should have referenced the 2012 NESC, and should be
corrected accordingly.

It should be additionally noted that the work associated with the project is now expected to be performed in
2016, not in the September-October 2015 time frame as stated in the original petition. It is expected that the


























